
FORT SMITH ANTIQUE AUTOMOBILE CLUB 
MINUTES 

________________ 
 

May 19, 2016 
  
The call to order by President Jim was followed by prayer by Jay Wells. Twenty-four members were 
present. Minutes were read and the treasurer’s report given, which reflected a balance of $1249.66.  
Motion to accept these reports was given by Ed Vann and seconded by Bill Hallsted. 
Jim reported that Bryan and Angie Lacy have joined the club. 
 
We raised $286.00 at last month’s pie supper. There were only 21 members present, and there were 
approximately ten pies, several of which brought $40. Jim indicated that since not everyone was here, the 
club would be glad to accept any donations.  
 
He stated that about ten cars participated in the Brookdale Assisted Living Center celebration, with 10 
cars participating. Afterwards, as Bryan and Angie Lacy pulled onto Waldron they were struck by a 
passing car. There was considerable damage but no injuries. 
 
Those having birthdays and anniversaries during May and June were recognized, although Jim will need 
to get a list of those dates from Kitty. 
 
Under new Business, it was decided to postpone nursing home tours until a later date. Instead, we will 
attend the Denny Luke cookout on top of the mountain on Saturday May 28. Several indicated they 
would participate, and it was decided we will meet at Clover Leaf McDonald’s at 10:00 and proceed 
directly to the mountain. 
 
Danny Mitchell announced plans for a tour to the Tenkiller area on June 4 to visit a garage then have 
lunch at the old mercantile restaurant south of Tahlequah. A sign-up sheet was passed around and 
members indicated their preference for the meal.  We are to meet at the Roland McDonald’s at 10:00. 
Danny said that if someone decides to participate in the Tenkiller trip, call him. 
 
We will not have a meeting in June in view of the Petit Jean event, and since the July 2 breakfast date 
falls on the weekend of July 4, we will not be meeting officially until July 21, which will be our annual 
watermelon night. 
 
Since Kitty Hug has resigned from writing the newsletter, Donna suggested disbursing the minutes since 
all members have email. There was no further discussion and no volunteers to write the news.  
 
Dale brought the license plates for those who had placed additional orders, and there was one extra which 
was sold at the meeting. 
 
Donna has two cabins at Petit Jean available for anyone needing a room. She was given tickets for the 
swap meet grounds to be used as needed. 
 
Jim said we need to be thinking about the Christmas party, and that we need to make reservations soon.  
He asked for volunteers to plan this event, and there will be further discussion in July., 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Bill Hallsted and seconded by Dale. Meeting adjourned. 
 
      Submitted May 19, 2016 
      Carolyn Johnson, Secretary 
 



 
 
 


